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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

DRAFT Meeting Minutes 

Monday, June 16, 2008

Room 3

5:00 pm -6:15 pm

Members Present:

Rodney Livingston, District Interracial Coalition for Environmental Equity

Deron Lovaas, Maryland Urban

Bill Butler, Mirant

Larry Zaragoza, Northern Virginia
COG Staff:

Joan Rohlfs, COG DEP
1.  Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda

The meeting was called to order at 5:10 pm.  

Revised minutes for April and minutes of the May meeting were not approved due to the lack of a quorum. It was agreed to postpone approval of the minutes to the next meeting.
2.  Staff report on MWAQC, TAC and CCSC
Larry attended the MWAQC meeting on May 28. He said Clean Air Partners gave a presentation about their education curriculum. They distributed a CD of the curriculum. He reported to MWAQC that AQPAC would like to discuss climate change issues and plans to review the climate change report this summer. He mentioned that AQPAC is working with MWAQC on organizational representation to AQPAC.

Joan Rohlfs provided the staff report. Two items discussed were conditions that the City of Alexandria and Virginia Dept. of Environmental Quality stated in an MWAQC Resolution to Approve the PM2.5 SIP in March 2008. One condition was to draft a comment letter to the Virginia state Air Board requesting regulatory action to lower the opacity standard in Virginia from 20% to 10%, to make the standard more consistent with those of Maryland and the District. TAC approved the draft letter and MWAQC will vote to approve the letter in July.

Secondly, VDEQ staff reported on Virginia’s PM Implementation Workgroup. VDEQ staff is developing a proposal for Virginia’s fine particle implementation guidance. The draft will be presented to the Workgroup in July.  
The Mirant fly ash disposal issue was not discussed because Maryland is suing Mirant for fly ash disposal issues in Charles County.

Finally, VDEQ requested that MWAQC discuss a request to EPA to redesignate the Washington region for the PM2.5 standard (1997).

Regarding the Climate Change Steering Committee (CCSC), the committee will review a final draft of its report on June 25. The report will be presented to the COG Board on July 9. Rodney Livingston said it’s objectionable that the CCSC doesn’t have a public comment period.

3.  AQPAC Workplan

It was agreed to defer discussion of the workplan until Sally Kane is present, since she proposed the workplan.
4.  Report on DC Dept. of Health Speaker

Staff said Cecily Beall provided the names of  two DC DOH employees who could address the issue of the Benning Road power plant and the community health report done for the River Terrace community. Neither of the employees has returned calls. Since Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet offered to follow up with the two employees, it was agreed to postpone a report on the speaker to the next meeting when Julie is present.

5. MWAQC/AQPAC Membership Review Process 
Ms. Rohlfs said that responses have been received from most of the representatives of organizations on the AQPAC membership list. The list has grown smaller, since George Gurley resigned last week. She said the deadline for receiving information from the organizations to June 30 in order to receive all the documents requested with the survey response.
There was some discussion about individuals appointed to AQPAC.  Larry, for example, started his participation filling the “Virginia Urban” category when he lived in Arlington. Over nine years ago MWAQC appointed Larry to the Education/Scientific category.

Deron Lovaas said there is a serious problem with recruitment of new members. The members present discussed the problem of turnover, and the issue of developing new rules for appointment. Some ideas of new groups to contact included the Coalition for Smarter Growth, Tim Sargeant (Dominion), and the Piedmont Environmental Council.  A wider range of interests should be contacted, including the automobile industry, homebuilding industry and energy.  Larry cautioned that the new AQPAC membership rules need to be finalized before the recruitment process begins. Ms. Rohlfs discussed the TPB’s Citizen Advisory Council (CAC)’s restructuring a few years ago. She said that Peter Shapiro heads a nonprofit at the University of Maryland that assisted TPB with public participation and outreach. Those present asked Ms. Rohlfs to contact Mr. Shapiro about revitalization of AQPAC. Mr. Zaragoza mentioned Doug Sarno, the Perspectives Group, who does outreach training for Fairfax County. It was agreed that the goal of the Membership Review Process is renewal, revitalization, and reaching out for new members.
The members discussed whether AQPAC should also be the public participation committee for the CCSC. Rodney Livingston preferred that the CCSC form its own CAC.

6. New Business

Rodney Livingston referred to two recent articles, one “Clearing the Air,” in the Science News. He cautioned the members to be skeptical of such articles.
Larry said that he spoke to MWAQC at the May meeting about using the coming two-year gap before the next SIP is started, to do long-term air pollution control issues. He said the real solutions are smart growth and housing. Geothermal is a new option.

Bill Butler said the Clean Air Act Advisory Committee recently heard a LEEDs talk about the differences between the industrial standard (ANSI) and the environmental LEEDs standard.

7.  Next meeting – July 14, 2008
